
'

37)-3W/
'

.

,. y~g
V y* t UNITED STATES
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k.4...,/ September 25, 1997

Mr. Stanley R. Tupper
Tupper & Tupper Law Offices
102 Townsend Avenue
Post Office Box 430
Boothbay Harbor. ME 04538

Dear Hr. Tupper:

Your letter of August 20. 1997, to Chairman Jackson has been referred to me
for reply, in your letter, you expressed concern about the standards to which
Maine Yankee Atomic Power Company will be held during decommissioning of the
Haine Yankee Atomic Power Station. The NRC staff intends to take appropriate
actions throughout the decommissioning process to provide assurance that the
licensee's activities are conducted in accordance with applicable regulatory
requirements and with due consideration to adequate protection of public
health and safety, in the immediate future, the staff will maintain an on-
site inspection presence. Throughout the decommissioning process, the staff
will conduct on site inspection of major decommissioning activities. In
addition. headquarters project management staff dedicated to Maine Yankee will
continue to follow licensee activities throughout the decommissioning process.

You expressed concern regarding the conclusions of the Independent Safety
Assessment (ISA) of Maine Yankee conducted by the NRC in 1996 in light of the
problems identified at the plant in December 1996 and subsequently. Certain
issues identified by the ISA were addressed by the licensee during the
facility shutdown from July 20 through September 2, 1996. When the licensee
started up the reactor on September 2. the staff had determined that the ISA
issues had been addressed sufficiently to provide assurance that operation of
the facility would pose no undue risk to WhenaWitional issues arose in December 1996,public health and safety.the staff took prompt action to
ensure that they would be appropriately addrested before restart.

You raised the issue of the 1978 report of Mr. Peter Atherton, a former NRC
inspector, The staff's handling of this matter has been referred to the NRC
Office of the Ins)ector General. as concerns were raised that the staff's
actions may have 3een inappropriate. In addition, the staff is reassessing
the issues raised by the former NRC inspector, the resolution of those issues
by the staff and licensee at that time, and the potential imnlications of
those issues for the plant in its current condition. The staff is also
considering possible generic implications of these concerns. The staff's
resolution will be made publicly available.
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Mr. Stenley R. Tupper -2-

In closing let me again assure you that the NRC staff will provide appropriate
oversight for the Maine Yankee decommissioning to provide reasonable assurance
of regulatory compliance and adequate protection of public health and safety.
I appreciate your sharing your views, and trust that you will find this letter
responsive to them.

Sincerely.
Original signed by

Michael L. Boyle fcr

Bruce A. Boger, Director
Division of Reactor Projects - 1/11
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
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